Eightmile River Wild & Scenic Coordinating Committee                                                Meeting Minutes                                                                                                              Monday, June 4, 2018 5-7pm, East Haddam Grange/Meeting Room
· Call to Order: Meeting called to order at 5:05pm by Anthony Irving. Members present include; Anthony Irving, Mary Augustiny, Rob Smith, Bernie Gillis (5:07pm), Eric Thomas, Rich Chyinski, Parker Lord, Sue Merrow, Tony Griggs, Liz Robinson (5:15pm),David Bingham (5:10pm) and Melvin Woody (5:55pm)and Sarah Dagget and Kayla Erikson (Franklin Academy) and Program Director Pat Young and Summer Intern Sarah Manstan.  The two new attendees, Kayla Erikson from Franklin Academy and Sarah Manstan, Eightmile River Summer intern, introduced themselves and were welcomed by the board.

· Acceptance of March 26, 2018 Meeting Minutes: Motion by R. Smith, seconded by P. Lord to accept March 26, 2018 minutes; P. Young noted that E. Thomas had submitted some suggested edits. After further discussion R. Smith amended his motion to include suggested edits submitted by E. Thomas in reference to Department of Energy and Environmental Protection, as noted below.  P. Lord seconded the motion. Unanimous

Replace the following section in draft minutes found on page 2;
· Department of Energy and Environmental Protection: E. Thomas 
reported that staff at DEEP is still declining. Art Christian who works in Dam Department is retiring, which will just leave Bill Garrish who has been working on the western part of the state. He also noted that the 2018 RFP for 319 grant funding round is out and described priorities under that program. And the biennial Water Quality Report will be out in the next couple of months and he will check to see if anything has changed.

With the following; 
· Department of Energy and Environmental Protection: E. Thomas reported that staffing levels at DEEP are still declining. Art Christian who works in Dam Safety Program is retiring as of April 1st, and possible vacancy filling is being prioritized by DEEP management.  The overall Water Protection and Reuse Bureau is initiating an internal program evaluation process to prioritize mission statement work load obligations with projected steep declines in staffing levels after mid-2022. The Fisheries Division is another DEEP program with several recent field and office staff retirements affecting the warm water/lakes program, habitat conservation and enhancement (inland and coastal), aquatic nuisance/invasives, and some permitting; as one example this  will just leave 1 biologist working on the western part of the state. He also noted that the 2018 RFP for 319NPS (non-point source pollution) grant funding round is out and described priorities under that program. And the biennial Integrated Water Quality Assessment Report will be out in the next couple of months and he will check to see if anything has changed.

· NPR-taping; T. Irving reported on the WNPR visit that took place on May24. R. Smith, D. Bingham and he were interviewed at various sites in the watershed. There will be both a radio broadcast and a website story with photos. A. Irving thought this was a great opportunity to spotlight the 10th anniversary of the Eightmile’s Wild & Scenic designation.
· National Park Service Info: P. Young noted that there wasn’t anything new to report on annual funding. She will coordinate with Jamie Fosburgh on cooperative agreement to supply necessary work plan, budget and federal forms. She did note that ERWSCC has received a grant from the National Park Foundation to complete an interactive outdoor recreation map. She also reported that she has submitted a second grant request to the Foundation for 8 HOBO® conductivity data loggers and a third to the National Park Service, working with R. Smith, for an ADA section of the Goodwin Trail in East Haddam.
· Partner Updates (TNC, DEEP, Land Trust, Towns)
· The Nature Conservancy: L. Robinson announced that she will leaving The Nature Conservancy, effective July27. She is heading back to school for a nursing degree. She is working on wrapping projects up and specifically aims to have Chapman Pond driveway apron completed.  T. Irving asked about the timing for her replacement and L. Robinson replied that there isn’t a timeframe in place at this point. She will also relay back to the main office that ERWSCC would appreciate representation on the board.  T. Irving thanked L. Robinson for her participation and noted that she will be missed.
· Department of Energy and Environmental Protection: E. Thomas offered the following written updates which he had submitted earlier in the event that he was not able to attend;
· There is no update on the 2018 statewide draft integrated water quality assessment.  It is currently in the process of being prepared. 
· Priority action planning for a few prioritized watersheds in DEEP’s Integrated Water Resources Management program is starting up.  DEEP is starting with the Natchaug and Mount Hope Watersheds (which are  included under the healthy-based priority watersheds, like the Eightmile) and Pawcatuck River embayment (which is under the restoration-based priority watersheds).
· Connecticut’s first ever statewide Water Plan was fully supported and endorsed by the Water Planning Council this spring.  It was then submitted to the Connecticut General Assembly for consideration and approval, which chose not to vote on it this past legislative session with last minute concerns previously not raised about stating water as a recognized public trust.  There is broad support to move forward on implementations with several consensus-based recommendations, and an opportunity for the General Assembly to be approved at the 2019 legislative session
· The Wood-Pawcatuck Wild and Scenic Rivers Study Committee has issued a draft  Stewardship Plan, which is available in e-format, and is beginning a second round of watershed town leader meetings to garner letters of support to compile for a fall 2018 submission to the National Park Service/Congress to amend the federal Wild &Scenic Rivers Act. 
· DEEP has issued the CT DOT MS4 (Municipal Separate Stormwater Sewer System) GP (General Permit), with requirements taking effect on July 1, 2019. A fact sheet is available.  The MS4 GP is similar to what regulated municipalities in CT must comply with, which includes 6  minimum measures, submission of a stormwater management plan, annual reporting, etc.  DOT is encouraged to enlist local organizations to help implement elements of the Stormwater Management Plan.
· The Community Foundation of Eastern Connecticut (CFEC) has announced a large number of 2018 grant awards to many organizations across eastern Connecticut. Among the list is Audubon Connecticut for encouraging stewardship in the Lyme Forest Block IBA.
· East Haddam Land Trust:  R. Smith noted there was nothing new to report.
· Salem Land Trust:  D. Bingham noted that the Land Trust is working on acquisition of several West Road parcels. He also asked about whether ERWSCC would be able to help with DOT contacts for signage on the Big Brook Gorge Preserve. The state ROW precludes signage that is easy to see.  P. Young will check for DOT contacts.
· Lyme Land Conservation Trust: A. Irving reported on a 6 acre parcel of land adjacent to the former Ed Bills Pond, now the banks of the restored East Branch of the Eightmile River, which has been donated to the Land Trust by Barbara David. It has 500 feet of frontage on the river.
· Town of Lyme: T. Irving reported that the town is currently waiting for state funds to be received for the Johnson parcel off RT 82.
· Town of Salem: T. Griggs noted that DOT is planning on widening RT 85 south of the round-a-bout.  Some of widening will occur in the watershed.

· Subcommittee Discussion/Updates
· Outreach and Education: S. Merrow reviewed a few past events including East Haddam Lions Club who invited P. Young to be the Earth Day speaker, which was well received. She also noted that the Eightmile had a booth at Celebrate East Haddam Day. She reminded the board that RiverFest 2018 will be October 13, 2018 and the committee will be having a subcommittee meeting shortly. There was a short discussion about additional groups to include, such as Historical Society. D. Bingham mentioned the outreach component of the Important Bird Area project. And R. Smith reported that the town of East Haddam is working on a map that would include all the town trails. 
· [bookmark: _GoBack]Protection and Management: R. Smith further explained the National Park Service grant request, P. Young mentioned earlier. The town had submitted a previous request for state trails grant funding, but due to lack of funding, it did not go anywhere. He worked with P. Young to revamp the grant request and submit for a National Park Service grant. It will be for about one quarter of a mile ADA accessible trail, leading from parking area, with ADA parking spot and picnic table, to the existing pedestrian bridge over the West Branch of the Eightmile River. The bridge is equipped with rail cut-outs for wheelchair accessible fishing. A riparian planting plan is also part of the scope of activities. R. Smith and P. Young reported on Goodwin Trail updates as well.
· Science and Monitoring: P. Young reported that with the help of board members, Rich Chyinski, Tony Griggs and Bernie Gillis and summer intern, Sarah Manstan, the previous 10 stream temperature loggers had been retrieved and 12 new loggers had been launched to collect summer stream temperature data.  She also mentioned the grant request for 8 conductivity loggers, which she should hear about soon. She noted that summer baseline monitoring will begin near the end of June. This will be the 5th summer.
· Project Review-updates/discussion
· DOT RT 85 –bridge replacements (Little Brook): P. Young reported that this project should be beginning shortly
· DOT RT 82-bridge replacement-Salem: Nothing further at this time.
· Town bridge replacement-above Chapman Falls East Haddam: P. Young and Jamie Fosburgh coordinated comments on this to submit to DOT.
· Town of Lyme-Hartman Park, Eversource Crossing: Nothing further at this time.
· Executive Committee/Finance
· Budget-Expenses: P. Young submitted expenses to date table. No further discussion
· 10 year accomplishment report: P. Young will check with Jamie Fosburgh on the timing of this for completion.
· Old/New Business: None
· Adjournment: Meeting adjourned at 6:50pm
Next Meeting:  July 23, 2018
2018 Meetings:   September 24 and November 26, 2018
Submitted by: Patricia Young
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